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Overall Summary of Past Year
■ Significant member replacements due to departures and term 
expirations.

■ Continued rapid increase in research in the Arctic.

■ Icebreakers USCGC Healy and USCGC Polar Sea both 
presently actively supporting research.

■ Repairs initiated on Icebreaker USCGC Polar Star, with 
estimated completion date of 2013.

■ USCG District 17 continued focus on Arctic Domain 
Awareness activities, including research in the Beaufort and 
Chukchi seas.

■ AICC continues to focus on interactions among USCG, 
research scientists, government agencies, international research
projects, and Alaskan native groups.



USCGC Healy and USCGC Polar Sea, in the ice
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USCGC Healy 2009
Conducted four science missions:
■ Two cruises in support of NSF-funded Bering Sea 
Ecosystem Study/Bering Sea Integrated Research Program 
(BEST/BSIERP). 

■ One cruise in support of NOPP and ONR-funded physical 
oceanographic programs on the Beaufort shelf.

■ A second cruise in the Beaufort, jointly with the CCGS 
Louis St. Laurent, in support of NOAA-funded extended 
continental shelf (ECS) mapping.

Entered Todd Shipyard (Seattle) for maintenance and 
upgrades including installation of a new Kongsberg 
EM122 multibeam system. 



USCGC Polar Sea 2009
Conducted two science missions:
■ One cruise to the Beaufort Shelf in support of a project, 
funded jointly by NRL, DOE and the USGS primarily to 
map methane hydrates. 

■ A second cruise in the Beaufort Sea in support of an 
NSF-funded project to re-capture tagged polar bears. 

Was on standby to support the Swedish icebreaker 
Oden during the early 2010 McMurdo breakout 
and resupply, however, her services were not 
required. 



USCGC Healy 2010
Full complement of cruises following yard period:

■ One cruise in support of NASA-funded research in 
the Bering and Chukchi seas.

■ A second cruise as continuation, jointly with the 
CCGS Louis St. Laurent, of NOAA-funded 2009 ECS 
mapping work.

■ A third and final cruise in support of NSF-funded 
research in the Beaufort Sea shelf-slope region.



USCGC Polar Sea 2010
■ Currently (March 2010) at sea 
supporting the BEST/BSIERP spring 
cruise. 
■ Activities for the remainder of the 
2010 season will consist of drydock 
maintenance followed by USCG-
related activities.
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